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Dear Parents and Caregivers                                                                          30 September 2022 
 

Welcome to Term 3, Week 10.   

 

Hi everyone, 
  

Firstly, my apologies for falling behind our newsletter schedule.  However we have had so much 

going on that, relatively,  we have much to celebrate today too. 
  

Thank you all for your kind feedback on last week’s production.  We are extremely proud of all of 

our students who participated in the success of the show and appreciate the lovely emails and 

gratitude expressed by our audience.  I reiterate my thanks to the amazing Erin Westgate for her 

hard work producing the show and to all of the staff for their work preparing their classroom of 

students and costumes. 
  

Recently there was some clarification around new COVID protocols, shared with us by the         

Ministry of Education.  Household contacts, including those who have not had COVID-19 in the 

past 90 days, do not need to isolate for seven days. Household contacts are recommended to 

test daily for five days from when the case in their household tests positive and wear a mask 

when they are out. If they subsequently test positive, they will be considered a ‘case’ and be 

required to complete seven days of isolation.  Household contacts who have COVID-19         

symptoms should stay home regardless of the result of their rapid antigen test (RAT). People with 

COVID-19 must continue to self-isolate for seven days. 
 

Staffing 

TAPS is experiencing ongoing staffing challenges at present.  In talking to our teaching                  

colleagues at other schools, this is a common issue at present but I believe it is exaggerated 

here, because of the size of our school and the number of staff we have.  It goes without saying 

that we will continue to do our best to source the best educators possible to teach our                

students.    
 

Susan Thomasen (Room 3) has handed in her notice and is returning to the RTLB service 

(Resource Teachers of Learning and Behaviour) in South Auckland where she came from.  It has 

been difficult but we believe we have secured a replacement as of this morning.  Once             

contracts are signed, I will confirm with the parents of Room 3 directly.   
 

Matua Pou has decided not to apply for the ongoing position in Team 4 and is instead going to 

continue his parents’ work at Te Wānanga o Aotearoa and also take on a position at Te 

Awamutu Intermediate.  Mr Rob Thompson will be supporting Room 22 through the final term.    
 

Just last week Whaea Jude (Room 6) resigned from her position to take on a job at 

Te Pūkenga.  Te Pukenga is a tertiary institution where Jude will be managing            

apprentices in the plumbing and electrical fields.  Professionally Jude will be work-

ing to leave her classroom prepared for her successor, including planning and 

Term 4 reporting comments.  Miss Arden Mason, who has been completing her                 

final teacher training placement at TAPS throughout Term 3 will take over as the 

teacher of Room 6.  She will continue to be mentored by Erin Westgate and               

supported by the team while she finishes her last two weeks at University.  Jude’s 

last day will be at the end of the second week of term (28th of October), and             

Arden will take over on the following Monday. 



It’s my pleasure to share the news that Hayley Kerrison and her partner Jason are expecting a 

baby early next year.  Also Charlotte Tucker and her husband are expecting their second child 

early in February.   We offer our congratulations to both couples.   
 

We do not like to lose any of our staff but we understand that with freedom from COVID              

related restrictions, many of our young ones are going to fly the nest to visit the four corners of 

the world.  We are also noticing a greater trend of teachers leaving education to work in other 

fields due to the demanding nature of the role.  As staff come to talk about their future plans, we 

check to see how we may have contributed to their decision to leave.  All agree that they have 

loved their time and TAPS and have felt supported, however they are keen to take a break and 

reevaluate their lives for a year or so while an opportunity has come up doing something differ-

ent.  Relieving is also in plentiful supply, so that there are very limited concerns regarding paid 

employment.  Finally, teachers are highly thought of by other employers as they are seen as 

hard, diligent workers, prepared to put in the hours, organised and well prepared.  For teachers, 

an 8.30am-5pm work day with uninterrupted lunch breaks, and weekends free of planning,             

marking books or replying to emails is hugely appealing.  As a community, we should continue to 

work together to appreciate our teachers and show an understanding of the complex and            

demanding roles they do. 
 

The numbers of enrolments have significantly increased in the later half of this year and the 

school is expecting to exceed 585 students early next term.  As I have already indicated, we are 

finding it very difficult to source appropriate teachers during the school year.  As a solution to our 

growing numbers of new entrants, Lanah Gibbes (Room 1) and Katie McNaughten (Room 4S) 

and their students have joined forces in the library and will now be known as “The Timatanga 

Hub”.  As Nic Edwards returns to work gradually next term, she will support the learning in the hub 

as well Laura Ginsberg who works for us two days per week and is well known to the students.   
 

Some exciting changes are ahead in the aesthetics of our school graphics.  The Management 

team has been working with KAZ Designs in Cambridge to professionally rebrand our school.  The 

students were privy to a sneak preview at today’s whole school assembly.  Manaaki has matured 

and has a new look.  Manaaki shows confidence and strength in a number of new postures that 

you will begin to see more of around our school.  Some images have been included in the              

newsletter for you to view.  The school's Māori Warrior has also been “sharpened” to remove the 

blur, and has been modernised slightly by removing the oval ribbon and using a circle surround 

instead.  The Warrior is significant to Te Awamutu Primary historically, and continues to be an             

image we share with Te Awamutu College.  We are proud of this emblem and wish to keep its 

integrity and mana intact. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Finally there are a number of thank yous I feel need to be shared. 
 

 To all parents or caregivers for their support in getting the production off the ground, 

whether it was sourcing and making costumes or doing makeup. 

 

 Our Friends of TAPS parents for putting on the intermission foods and for their ongoing 

fundraising during the term doing Milo Mondays and sausage sizzles. 

 

 Allan and Rebecca Brears for building the elevated seating for the production. 

 

 Arden Mason and her Dad (Mason’s Garden Centre) for collecting and dropping off the 

pellets. 

 

 Fonterra for allowing us to borrow the pellets. 

 

 All parents who were nominees for the Board Triennial Elections. 

 

 Parent helpers at school camp. 

 

 Parent helpers at school sporting events (Netball, Sevens, Miniball, Cross Country, Trees for 

Survival, Gardening, Security etc). 

 

 Parent help or Teacher’s spouses, who have helped around the school doing property 

maintenance or working with children. 
 

Without a doubt, I’ve missed someone who has contributed to the success of our school.  Please 

know that even if your name is not mentioned, you are hugely appreciated! 
 

I wish all of our students a very restful and safe holiday break.  I do hope that parents get to             

experience the same!  We are looking forward to seeing you all back on the 17th October,                

rested and raring to go for our final term.  

 

Nga mihi 

 

Sharon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 












